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Dear Friends, 

Last month, I went to the ophthalmologist for the first time in a few 

years.  I knew my eyesight had deteriorated somewhat.  I am getting 

older and the “fine print” is even finer these days.  I have been using 

Pharmacy “Cheaters” over my contacts and using extra large print in my manu-

scripts and the church purchased a larger computer monitor for me to use as well.  

So I went, reluctantly, to get tested, checked, processed, and depressed – hearing 

the reality and having my eyes poked (which I hate!).  As they were checking my 

vision and overall eye health, they eventually used the customary drops to dilate 

my pupils.  After the first round, they put me in a waiting room for the second 

round to come.  Of course, they had to walk with me because my vision was so 

blurred and fuzzy.  The hilarious thing is that in the room were several patients 

with me in the “assembly line of modern medicine” and there were magazines to 

read and the TV was on for us to watch while we waited!  None of us could see a 

darn thing!  It was both frustrating and relieving at the same time.  I wanted to read 

a magazine on fishing but could not but at least I could not watch the TV program 

on politics and the upcoming election – so it was not a total loss!  The experience 

made me realize how precious my physical sight is but even more how precious 

and important it is to be able to see clearly and discern spiritually as well.  It is in-

credible how many in our world “cannot see the forest for the trees.”  How’s your 

vision?  Not just your physical eyesight but your spiritual as well?  These can be 

“cloudy” and confusing days.  We have an important choice to make next month 

and regardless of your political persuasion, please look at what’s happening, dis-

cern where we need to be headed as a nation and vote your convictions.  We are 

challenged to be Christians in the voting booth as well as in the sanctuary.  Look at 

all that is going on here in POUCC as God’s Vision for us is unfolding—new staff, 

expanding facilities and programs, augmented worship resources, and an updated 

directory—those and other initiatives are printed within this newsletter.  Catch the 

Vision!  May we continue to serve and witness in love not arrogance.  In the words 

of a song I loved to hear by Johnny Nash: 

I can see clearly now, the rain is gone, I can see all obstacles in my way. 

Gone are the dark clouds that had me blind. It’s gonna be a bright, bright 

Sun-Shiny day.  I think I can make it now, the pain is gone. All of the bad 

feelings have disappeared.  Here is the rainbow I’ve been praying for.  It’s 

gonna be a bright, bright Sun-Shiny day. 

        May you all experience a bright, Son-Shiny day—every day! 
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It is Wednesday, September 12th, 2012, one day after the 11th year following that horrific day of 9/11.  (I 

hesitate to say "anniversary" because that word always depicts in my mind a HAPPY day of celebration.)  By 

the time you read this, you possibly will not recall the significance of 9/11/12 -- the day when our Ambassador 

to Libya (Chris Stevens) and 3 additional Americans were assassinated on the soil of our American Consulate 

in Benghazi, Libya.   One "rationale" at this time for the attack is in retaliation for imaging Muhammad in a newly released 

You-Tube film.  Coincidence this attack fell on 9/11?   How should America respond?  How big a threat to America and world 

peace can this become?  What comfort and advice can we find in the Bible relating to such crises?  Our ADULT BIBLE 

STUDY will be focusing on such concerns as current events dictate.  If you would like to receive a weekly announcement on 

what is to be discussed during Sunday's Adult Bible Study, please let me know so I can add your name to the e-mail list. 

******** 

 Time has passed, and it is now September 17th -- the Monday after my first Sunday providing Sunday School for the 

Nursery at the start of the early service, as well as beginning a Children's Choir following the Youth Message of that same 

service.  For the NURSERY CLASS, I am using a UCC backed curriculum for that age group called Seasons Growing Faith.  

Leading up to Advent, the lessons will focus on "God's Wonder World," including Day and Night, Plants, Living Creatures, 

and People.  After a brief worship and lesson, our Nursery Attendants, Grace and Becca, will help the children with their craft 

or activity of the day while I meet with Elementary children for choir. 
 
 I have decided after yesterday's first meeting of Children's Choir that it will be renamed JUNIOR CHOIR, considering 

the youngest of the three boys and three girls who participated is nine years old.   Yes, SIX kids -- I am so excited for this bet-

ter-than-expected turnout!  (And a very special thank you to Skylar Davis for bringing her two friends, Lexie and Madisyn, 

who indicated they would like to continue coming.)  The kids sang quite well, and we all had a good time together as we 

worked on two songs for starters. 
 
 Our SENIOR HIGH/YOUNG ADULT CLASS is off to a good start with Carol Strickland as teacher.  Most of the 

class are also members of our Senior Choir, and I thought I was going to have to step down from the choir loft to grab them by 

the ears to tear them away from deep discussion in order to rehearse with the choir! 
 
 Although scheduling is still tighter than it should be for optimum use of our Sunday School Hour -- which in reality 

turns out to be about 15 minutes -- there is enough interest to make it somehow work out.  Space is a factor as well, but the 

two classes which meet in the Sanctuary do not appear to be hindered by that.  Pray that we will soon be able to come up with 

the best solution to accommodate all our needs.  
 

 Faithfully, 
           

 

             Beverly Schafer 

             Assistant Pastor of Education 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Assistant Pastor 

                Financial Update 
Operational Budget as of 08/31/12 

         ACTUAL          BUDGET 

                    Jan.-Aug. 2012              Jan..-Aug. 2012 

 Income                 $120,925     $113,680 

 Expenses               $116,322                          $110,914 

 Net                 $    4,603      $   2,766 

Our expenses are over $5,000 over budget but fortunately our income is over $7,000 more than 

we budgeted, most of which is due to the Thrift Store.  Our net income is lower than it had been 

due to higher expenses but hopefully we can bring this back in line and improve our numbers. 

Respectfully submitted, Susie Greiff, Treasurer  
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OPERATIONS TEAM  

         

                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

                               COUNCIL UPDATE 

 

The Council met on September 17th and in addition to the Sound System the following are a few more of 

the important topics that were decided upon:  

  1.  Beverly Schafer was hired as the first Assistant Pastor of Education.  (See    

       article on Page 4 ). 

  2.  Jackie Gaither was approved as Missions Team Chair. 

  3.  Stewardship Pledge Cards (for the February 2013 Campaign) will be avail- 

       able in November for those who want to make an early pledge.        

The Operations Team continues to be busy with new and ongoing projects : 

 1.  The work on the west property is progressing.  Due the recent rains, work has   

       been delayed.  See article below for a full update. 

  2.  Pastor Bill, Bob Brewster, Joe Thompson, Terri Zinke and I met with Nate    

      Mudge to determine the correct sound system for our church.  More details be-

      low. 

 3.  The final disbursement of the Henderson Estate will occur within the month. 

            4.  Budget issues for next year were discussed.      

                   5.  The Stewardship Pledge Campaign will be in February 2013.  

There will be an Operations Meeting on Monday, October 8th at 6:00 PM.  Bob Gaither 

WEST PROPERTY: The cutting and clearing is nearing its completion.  The 

next step is the raking and seeding of the area.  Stay tuned as we may call for a 

special Work Day to do the above. We will then develop a plan for the footbridge 

and the Pavilion with which to apply for city permits to build.   

NOTE: We will be depending largely upon donations of time and materials to 

make these additions possible so stay tuned as we develop the plans for your op-

portunity to make this dream a reality! 

  The Council unanimously approved the bid from NATECO to install the new audio system 

  and video projection in our sanctuary.  The Council approved both bids and with enough 

  extra funds, we believe, to cover the costs of the video monitor and sound booth materials 

  needed as well.  The costs will be covered by a portion of the last disbursal of funds from 

  the Henderson Estate-to be received within the next month.  Upon signing of the contract 

  and deposit received, the equipment will be ordered.  No installation date has been set, but 

  we’ll keep you posted on this exciting project.  

TABLES AVAILABLE: We have three six foot wooden tables available free of charge.  Tables must be 

picked up.  If interested, call the Church Office 788-0920.   
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWS 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Terrific Tuesday program continues with a great Line Up: 

 

                                  6:00 - 6:30 PM  -  Great dinner prepared by Great Cooks 

         (Jackie Gaither & Sue Turner) 

      6:30 - 7:00 PM  -  Group Devotional led by Pastor Bill 

      7:00 - 8:00 PM  -  Fellowship 

 

 The evening has something for everyone so mark your calendars and come out and join 

  us! 

Nine of our youth, Elijah Buller, Payton Bryan, Dallas Davis, Trey & Van 

Thompson, Lauren Scalf (who will also act as a chaperone), Kaylei Wierzbicki 

and Erin & Brittney Wilson will be attending the Fall Youth Retreat at Vero 

Beach Community Church October 5th-7th.  Chaperones attending are Tracy 

Davis and Beverly Schafer. All those attending, please plan to drop off your be-

longings on Thursday, October 4th at 6:00 PM and we will meet and depart from  

the Church on Friday at 3:00 PM.  Remember your spending money and to con-

serve what you pack.  We will eat supper on the way down Friday.  We wish them a weekend of spiritual 

enlightenment as well as fun and fellowship. Safe travel and have a terrific time.. ...we look forward to a 

full report when you return. 

      

After  months of preparation and praying, the Council made a unanimous deci-

sion in September to hire Beverly Schafer as our first person to fill this newly 

created position!  Her title changed and her work started immediately the next 

day.  Beverly’s focus will be primarily on our Christian Education ministries 

(with support to our Youth Ministries) as well as providing support in our pas-

toral and liturgical ministries.  Her office hours will be Friday mornings and she 

will work in close consultation and coordination with Pastor Bill. 

Beverly’s compensation will be covered by filling an already existing budgeted staff position for 2012 and 

beyond.  For a complete job description, please see church Bulletin Boards where it is posted. 

Please join us on Sunday November 11th.  We will celebrate Beverly’s accomplishment of recently 

being Licensed by the Florida Conference of the UCC and her new role with us! 
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Barb Pountain here, from Port Orange United Church of Christ Thrift and Gift Store.  I hope you will find the 

following info helpful, educational and interesting.  I refer to our shop as the Thrift & Gift Store as I feel this is 

a more accurate term to describe us and is more marketable under that title. This is our 14th year of operation, 

located in the classroom building adjacent to the Church.  
  
Originally we occupied 1 class room (11 x 16) and over the years have expanded to four rooms for a total of 

700 square feet. Three rooms serve as display area and one room for receiving, sorting, steaming, preparing 

and storage.  We have a couple of rolling clothing racks, for better quality items, and a rolling clearance cart 

that we put outside during store hours. We do specialize in costume jewelry, vintage items and collectables, 

however 70% of the store is clothing and accessories for adults and children. Toys and items for men (tools, 

fishing equipment, etc.) are available and in big demand. 
  
We do not sell x-rated books, tapes, videos, guns, ammunition, bathing suits, used underwear or broken or dan-

gerous items. Because of space considerations, we do not sell larger furniture items.  We also try to stay away 

from computer equipment and larger televisions because they just do not sell well. 
 

There are several thrift shops within 4-5 miles from us and they are located on Ridgewood Avenue, US 1, a 

main highway. We are somewhat off the beaten track thus advertising is important. I have been fortunate to 

find free “PSA” with the Penny Saver. 

Annual Income Average 2001-2012 =$24,839.00 
 

We are all volunteers—including little ole me as manager, leader, boss, committee chair or whatever title is 

assigned this week.  Most of our supplies (trash bags, price stickers, etc) are donated by the store volunteers. 

New shelf units were donated and assembled by Ric Pountain.  Electricity costs are included in the total elec-

tric bill to the church. All proceeds from the store are deposited to the general fund of the Church. 

 

 

 

THE GIFT & THRIFT STORE    

            GETTING TO KNOW OUR WILLING WORKERS  
We first came to this area in 1973 when our oldest son married a local girl.  He was down here going to col-

lege.  Since that time, Port Orange has been first a place to come and visit family and after we retired in 1986, 

we were “snowbirds” for several years. I got tired of “moving house” every six months, although we didn’t 

really “move house”, we just drove back to CT in the spring and then drove back down here in the fall.  Before 

we retired, we had noticed that a United Church of Christ was meeting at the Port Orange Community Center 

which was near the mobile home we had bought in Tanglewood.  When we became “snowbirds” we looked for 

where this church had moved and we found it at its present location.  We started attending church there when 

we were here.  The first spring that we went “back up north”, I received a call from Dr. Claus, the pastor, who 

informed me that I was the leader of the Women’s Fellowship!  Both Fred and I became very involved with 

this “new Church” and have always been thankful that we did!  We have been able to watch our two grand-

daughters grow up, graduate from college, get married and have children.  We now have two great grandchil-

dren locally, they are 15 and 13 and we get to go to all of their school functions, etc.  But the greatest thing for 

us is our POUCC family that we cherish.  We have seen many changes, but somehow the “spirit” of the mem-

bers of this church is what attracts new members to this Church to this day!!  POUCC embodies a wonderful 

spirit that is true Christian Love!!  Jeanette & Fred Campbell 

 

      HELP US HELP KEEP HELPING OTHERS: Fall is here and it’s a great 

      time to clean out you closets, drawers, garages and crawl spaces.  The Thrift Store 

      needs your donations of clothing,  jewelry, household items, books and puzzles. 

      Bag it up and bring it in. You not only help others, but you  help the Church! 
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SPECIAL MISSION NOTES 

THANK YOU: We recently received a note from Tom Coriale, Leader of the Army  

Reserve/Family Readiness Group thanking us for our generous donations for the  

deployed soldiers of Daytona Beach. A copy of the note is on the bulletin board  

in the Sanctuary. 

  DISASTER MINISTRIES : The NE area of the UCC in Florida has a Tool Trailer to 

  aid in the clean up and rebuilding process after a disaster.  The following is a list of tools 

  that are needed to keep vital service available to those in need: 4 Halogen Portable Work 

  Lights, 2 First Aid Kits, 2 Razor Blade Scrapers, 3 Claw Hammers, 1 Crowbar, 2 Paint 

  Rollers (with long handles) 2 Paint Scrapers, 1 Rake, 2 Shovels, 10 Clamps (various 

  sizes), 3 Drill Bits (various sizes),  2 Safety Goggles, 2 Wire Brushes & 2 Scrub  

  Brushes.  For more information, call or see Pastor Bill at 788-0920. 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

                           

 

ENDING HUNGER ONE STEP AT A TIME: The Twenty-Fourth Annual 

CROP Hunger Walk will be held on Sunday, November 11, 2012, Registration- 

1:30 PM, Walk begins at 2:00 PM and will start from the Drive-In Christian 

Church on Atlantic Avenue. With something as simple as a one or three mile 

Sunday afternoon walk, our community will join together to benefit Halifax Ur-

ban Ministries and global partners in more than 40 countries working to alleviate  

hunger and poverty. If interested in participating, contact Jackie Gaither at 295-

3050.   

“RECIPES FROM THE HEART”: Our Mended Little Hearts group is  putting together a cookbook 

with recipes that we love to cook. They can be family recipes passed down or just your own. The cook-

book will be called "Recipes From the Heart". They will be sold at our CHD awareness walk in February.  

Also along with the recipes, please answer these questions; What does it mean to you to be a grandmother, 

grandfather, aunt, uncle, or relative of a heart hero? How has your life changed since having them enter 

your lives? What have they taught you during their lives that has changed you forever? Please also add 

your first name, who you are related to and how you are related (first names only please), age of child, and 

diagnosis and survivor or how many surgeries. Please either email them to me or to heart-

mom11909@cfl.rr.com. Please have your recipes and stories by January 1, 2013 so there is time to or-

ganize and print the cookbook. Thank you all for your participation. They will make great gifts and won-

derful memories to give our children when they are adults. I would love for you all to send in one or two 

and the answers to those questions. It doesn’t have to be long.   Thank you!  Shannan Wierzbicki 

http://us.mc1844.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=heartmom11909@cfl.rr.com
http://us.mc1844.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=heartmom11909@cfl.rr.com
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SPECIAL MISSION OFFERINGS 

                         MISSION PROJECTS 

                   YOUR FOOD BASKET DONATIONS 

  

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

CELEBRATING THE SPIRIT OF CAREGIVING: On Sunday, September 

9th, Jackie Clough and her granddaughter Brittney Wilson represented our Con-

gregation in the 11th Annual 5K/10K Run & Walk to benefit Halifax Health Hospice 

at the Kenneth W. Parker Amphitheater in Port Orange City Circle.  The Church 

made a $100 donation to this worthwhile cause. Thanks ladies, you did a great job! 

NEIGHBORS IN NEED —IMAGING A WORLD WITHOUT POVERTY OR 

HUNGER: Is a special mission offering of the UCC that supports ministries of justice 

and compassion throughout the United States. Two-thirds of the offering is used by the 

UCC’s Justice and Witness Ministries to fund a wide array of local and national justice 

initiatives, advocacy efforts, and direct service projects.  One-third of the offering sup-

ports the UCC’s Council for American Indian Ministries.  This collection will take 

place on Sunday, October 7th.  Look for the envelope in the bulletin and please be generous.   

PLEASE HELP:  Mission Boxes are located throughout the building. Please remember your gift goes a 

long way in helping so many who are in such great need. 

Neighbors In Need donations are to be collected in October and this is just one of the many 

missions in which we are participating.  We have ongoing projects such as food and socks, 

can tabs, coupons, prayer shawls and afghans for Boggy Creek (on that note, there is a mixed 

box of yarn in the storage closet for anyone interested in donating their time and talent to 

make prayer shawls and afghans) just to name of few.  Being involved in many projects re-

quires a great deal of dedication by the  membership.  It seems there is always something to 

bring to the church.  As we shop for our own needs, we need to be aware there are those who 

cannot, so we need to put something in the cart for someone we don’t even know.  A can of peas or green 

beans don’t make a meal but if each of us puts in a can or box we make a meal.  The mission boxes are 

used for undesignated missions.  If you have a special need project, please let the team know and  maybe 

we can help. We do greatly appreciate all who put food in the basket, socks in the box, tabs in the jar and 

money in the boxes.  As the song said, “If I Can Help Somebody”!!! 

Oh, yes, begin baking for the bake sale in November.  The sign-up sheet will be on the bulletin 

board beginning October 7th .  Jackie Gaither, Missions Coordinator 

We continue to collect food items to donate to the Episcopal Help Center. Beginning 

in October, Communion Sundays will also be designated as “Fill the Food Bas-
ket” Sunday.  If we all bring a food donation, we will fill the basket each 

month. Please be generous and make sure all donations have NOT passed their expi-

ration dates (clearly marked on all cans, boxes, and containers).  There is a specific 

need for rice and peanut butter...PLEASE donate ONLY 1 pound bags of rice and 1 

pound jars of peanut butter so they can be given to individual families.  
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 COFFEE FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 

SECOND THURSDAY FELLOWSHIP DINNER 

Every Second Thursday at  6:00 pm, POUCC has a wonderful Fellowship Dinner in the Jim Reed 

room. If you have attended, you already know that we EAT, TALK, LAUGH, SING and ENJOY 

each other’s company. If YOU have not attended, isn’t it time for you to put this time on your cal-

endar? 

 

     The food is Pot Luck and it is delicious!  Just bring your favorite main or side dish, salad, or 

     dessert.  Of course, bring your appetite and laughter as well! 

 

  Make your plans to come to the next dinner Thursday October 11th. 

Sign-up on Sanctuary Bulletin Board.  

HELP WANTED 

            Schedule for the Sunday Fellowship Hour is as follows:   

October - Missions 

                  November - Christian Education 

Anyone interested in helping with  our Fellowship Ministry, please call June 

Ferreri at 322-4099. 

PORT ORANGE MINISTERAL ASSOCIATION 

 

MUSIC FOR PRAYER AND MEDITATION: If you’re feeling overwhelmed or 

stressed, take a break and visit All Saints Lutheran Church, 751 Dunlawton Ave. 

every Wednesday, 12:15-12:45 PM and enjoy a peaceful moment of reflection.  This 

program which features different artists is sponsored by the Port Orange Ministerial   

Association.  
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__________________________________________________________________________________ 

CHIME CHOIR: Chime Choir will be starting up again Wednesday, October 3rd,  

6:15-7:15 PM in the Jim Reed Room.  If you are interested, please speak with  

Dr. Tom Naus, Ruth Brewster, or Sherian Buller. There is also a sign-up sheet in the back 

of the Sanctuary. 

ALL-CHURCH HAYRIDE: SATURDAY, November 3rd, 6:00 - 9:00 PM, 

(PLEASE NOTE DATE CHANGE) Shenandoah Stables, 1759 Tomoka Farms Road, 

Campfire (if no "fire ban"), Corny Camp Songs, Hotdogs, Chips & S'mores, Coffee, Hot 

Tea & Hot Chocolate, (Please Bring your own Cold Drinks), $10 PER PERSON— 

$5 DEPOSIT DUE BY October 15th. 

Get your best smile ready as we have contracted Lifetouch Studios to help us produce 

a current directory.  Photography Dates are Friday, October 12th, 2:30-9:00 PM,   

Saturday, October 13th, 10:00AM-5:00 PM and Monday November 26th, 2:30-9:00 

PM.  Online scheduling is also available Monday-Friday via the website.  Just visit the 

website and you will find the link for scheduling.  Follow the simple directions and 

pick the date and time that best fits your schedule. Timeslots are filling up quickly so 

don’t miss out; we want to see all your smiling faces in our publication. The more sign

-ups we have, the more activity pages we earn.  And remember, this is a great opportu-

nity to have portraits to give as Christmas gifts.  We are also in need of volunteers to 

act as hosts for the photography days.  It would only require 2-3 hours of your 

day.  If you can help, call the Church Office 788-0920.   

SPECIAL CONGRATULATION TO OUR SPECIAL OLYMPIAN: Thomas 

“Tommy” Buller placed 1st in his division at the Volusia County Special Olympics Bowl-

ing Tournament held at Bellair Lanes, in Ormond Beach on Saturday, September 8, 2012. 

Way to go Tommy! 

IN APPRECIATION:  On September 9th at the 10:45 AM Service Pastor Bill and 

the congregation presented Dr. Tom Naus with his doctoral robe in honor of his 10 

years of service as Minister of Music.  Again, congratulations and thank you for your 

beautiful music that so enhances our services!. 

WELCOME: To our newest members, Rev. Larry & Cindy Deitch who received into 

the Church by Reaffirmation of Faith and Transfer on September 9th. Larry & Cindy join 

us from the Drive In Church on A1A where Larry was the pastor for 17 years. You may 

recognize Cindy since she has joined the choir. We are so happy to have you as new 

members! 
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October Birthdays*  

 

Sara Bryan 

Mona Chalker 

Tom Sumners 

Cindi Harper 

Levi Zinke 

Ron Zinke 

Roger Harper 

Doreen Nicholls 

Payton Bryan 

Maurice Claunch 

Jackie Gaither 

Mary Ann Sumners 

Aidan Bryan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10/1 

 

10/4 

10/5 

10/8 

10/13 

10/17 

10/18 

10/19 

10/27 

10/28 

10/29 

10/30 

 

October Anniversaries* 

 

 

Bill & Leree Nicholls 

Tom & Judy Van Camp 

Alice Lynn & Todd Feldman 

10/11/1958 

10/27/1979 

10/27/1985 

  

Note: *Please contact the church office to update 

our records if we missed your birthday or anni-

versary. 

 
 
 
 
 
        
        PRAYER REQUESTS* 
 

Special Needs: 
  All of Our Military & Their Families  

 Jaclyn Asencio            Friend of Barb Pountain 

 Addison             Awaiting a Heart Transplant 

 Jack Boston             Friends of Bob & Sheila Fisher 

 Linda Carey             Friend of Milissa Davis   

 Karen Donahue                    Sister of Harold Kransi 

 Amelia Dyer             Friends of Sheila & Bob Fisher 

 Bill Ferreri, Jr.            Son of June Ferreri   

 Rev. Christopher Graham    UCC Pastor with ALS 

 Susie Greiff                          Member of POUCC 

 Bob Kirlin             Father-in-Law of Diane Kirlin 

 Helen McGuffie              Member of POUCC 

 Cecilia Kearney            Friend of Jeanette Campbell 

 Glenna Price             Sister of  Mary Ann Stewart  

 Tim Schafer             Member of POUCC 

Spencer Family            Relatives of Mary Ann Stewart                      

Mary Wagner                        Sister-in-Law of Mary Ann Stewart 

  Bill Wheeler                  Member of POUCC 

  Katy Wilson             Friend of Brewster Family 

  John Winn                Friend of Thompson Family 

  Jean Wishart                        Friend of Jeanette Campbell                          

                              In Care Facilities: 
  Rosemary Smith                  Member (Sterling House) 

  Delores “Dee” DeRonde     Mother of Suzette Wheeler 

             (Avante Nursing Home) 

          Ongoing Prayers  
Helen Acri, Harry Balmes, Kimberly Comfort, Gary Crippin, Dwight Flatt, 
Alan Jerousek, Bob Kirlin, Sr., Lawson Lewis, Isalene and Dean Mont-
gomery, Alice Morsey, Charlene Mullins & Mother, Terry Ruehmer, Ricky 
Sawyer, Kristel Smith, Roy Spiller, Bobby Tamaris, Steven Teeter, Will 
Welch, Jean Wishart, John and Willene Middlebrooks 

*The Prayer Chain prays regularly for the entire church family of POUCC 

in addition to those listed above.  Please contact the Church office (788-

0920) or Jeanette Campbell (788-4959) with your prayer requests.  If you 

wish a request to  be published, your request will remain in the bulletin for 

two weeks before being removed.  
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Thrift Store Hours: M-F  9 am – 3 pm                     Church Office Hours: M-F 9 am - 1 pm 

POUCC October 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 
Terrific 

Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

3 

Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

4 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

5 

Youth Retreat 

Departure 

3:00 pm 

CPT 

     6:30 — 9 pm 

  

6 

7 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 10:45 

am 

8   

Operations 

6:00 pm 

9 
Terrific 

Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

  

10  Palmetto       

House  5:30 pm 

Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

11 

Fellowship  

Dinner 

6:00 pm 

12 

Directory 

Photos 

2:30 pm-9:00pm 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

13 

Directory 

Photos 

10:00 am- 

5:00 pm 

14 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 10:45 

am 

15 

Council 

7:00 pm 

16 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

17 

Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

    Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

18 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

19 

 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

20 

 

21 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 10:45 

am 

22 

 

 

23 
Terrific 

Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

24  Palmetto 

House  5:30 pm 

 Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

25 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

 

26 

 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

27 

28 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 10:45 

am 

29 

 

30 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

31 

Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 
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Port Orange 

United Church of Christ 

651 Taylor Road 

Port Orange, FL 32127 

Church Staff 

Senior Minister:    Rev. Dr. Bill Wassner 

Assistant Pastor Of Education:   Beverly Schafer 

Pastor Emeritus:   Rev. Dr. C. William Ebbert 

Minister of Music:   Dr. Tom Naus 

Worship Team Leader:   Terri Zinke 

Dancing Angels Leader:   Bonnie Morisset 

Office Manager:   Kathy Shaffner 

Media Communications:  Bob Brewster 

Office Hours 

9:00 AM—1:00 PM 

Monday—Friday 

Sunday Services 

8:45 AM & 10:45 AM 

Sunday School 

9:45 AM 

Phone (386) 788-0920 

Email: uccpo@bellsouth.net  Website: portorangeucc.org 

 


